

UNITED FISHERMEN OF ALASKA

Mailing Address: PO Box 20229, Juneau AK 99802-0229 Physical Address: 410 Calhoun Ave Ste 101, Juneau AK 99801

Phone: (907)586-2820 **Fax:** (907) 463-2545 **Email:** ufa@ufa-fish.org **Website:** www.ufa-fish.org

February 1, 2013

Representative Paul Seaton, Chairman House Special Committee on Fisheries Alaska State Legislature State Capitol Juneau, AK 99801-1182

RE: SUPPORT HJR 5, OPPOSING GENETICALLY MODIFIED SALMON

Dear Chairman Seaton and Committee Members,

UFA is on record with the U.S Food and Drug Administration (FDA) in opposition to approval of genetically modified salmon for production and consumption in the U.S. However, if approved for production and consumption in this country, we have strongly requested that FDA regulations require that salmon or any other genetically modified seafood products be clearly labeled as such.

Alaska leads the world in sustainable fishery management practices and we have gone to great effort and expense to differentiate our seafood products in the marketplace. We are very concerned that if genetically modified salmon is allowed to be sold in the U.S. at all, or not labeled clearly, Alaska fishermen and coastal communities will suffer job losses and economic hardship due to consumer confusion about the wholesomeness of salmon in general.

United Fishermen of Alaska represents 34 Alaska Commercial fishing organizations, and hundreds of individual fishermen and related businesses. We support HJR 5 and we applaud the State Legislature for your dedication to Alaska's fisheries and position in the global marketplace.

Sincerely.

Julianne Curry
Executive Director

MEMBER ORGANIZATIONS